
NCJW National Priority:
Promote the Vote/Protect the Vote

NOVEMBER 6, voters will go to the polls for the all important mid-term elections.  In Pennsylvania, we will 
elect the following federal and state officials:

One U.S. Senator for Pennsylvania  
 All Pennsylvania seats in U.S. Congress – Be aware of the new congressional voting districts in Pennsylvania!

Governor of Pennsylvania
One half of the Pennsylvania State Senate – the even numbered state senate districts

All Pennsylvania state representatives to Harrisburg
Plus, local races in each city or town.

A lot is at stake:  reproductive rights, public school funding, access to affordable health care, U.S. federal 
court system, voting rights….

So what will NCJW women do?  Be well-informed and vote on November 6.  
Between now and election day, our Section’s nonpartisan advocacy committee will continue to update you through e-mails, 

handouts at NCJW meetings and calls to individual members.  Know the candidates’ positions on issues that impact our lives. 
 MAKE YOUR VOTE COUNT!

THE WORLD NEEDS JEWISH WOMEN 
NCJW confronts today's most urgent social and economic 
challenges facing women, children and families. Powered by the 
Jewish imperative to ensure dignity for all, we impact policy, 
advocate for justice, and support the community. Your voice 
has never been more essential and our voices together make a 
meaningful difference in the world. 

BECOME A MEMBER 
Call us at 215-302-3586 

Visit us at  
ncjwphiladelphia.org

A FAITH IN THE FUTURE  

A BELIEF IN ACTION
®

    September 2018

National Council of Jewish Women
    Greater Philadelphia Section

Bulletin

Our Opening Luncheon

Wednesday, September 12, 2018 
       at 11:30 a.m.

Annual Membership Luncheon

Tuesday, October 30, 2018 
       at 10:00 a.m.

Taste of Culture 
Pearl Buck House
Tour and Lunch 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 
     at 10:30 a.m.

Boutique Shopping with your favorite vendors 
and Hors d'oeuvres until noon

followed by a 

Luncheon and Fabulous Fashion Show

Leonard Bernstein
100 years

Dr. Moylan Mills, Professor Emeritus of Integrative Arts at 
Penn State Abington and widely respected for his knowledge 
of film and the entertainment industry, will discuss the life 
and music of this world acclaimed icon.

Join us for a guided tour of Nobel Prize winning author 
Pearl Buck’s homestead located on 60 acres in Bucks 
County where she lived and wrote for 40 years.The 
house is filled with many Chinese and personal artifacts 
that highlight her many years in China which shaped 
her life. 



President’s Message

It is hard to believe that the summer of 2018 is almost over. We are getting ready for the Jewish High 
Holidays: a time to reflect and to improve both our individual lives as well as to find the strength and 
inspiration to improve the world around us. I, for one, am still inspired and in awe of the 125-year 
legacy of NCJW and am ready to work with all of you as we face a most challenging year ahead. Our 
founder, Hannah G. Solomon’s vision and commitment was legendary, and her high standards live 
through everything we do, and every action we take. This legacy, one of leadership, community, 
inclusion and Jewish values has sustained us all these years and will continue to do so.

So…where are we now? We face tumultuous times. So much of what we see around us leaves us 
feeling as though we must do more to support women, children and families. Our national Board of 
Directors decided to move its offices to Washington D.C. where NCJW can make its greatest impact 
to ensure that social justice and speaking on behalf of human rights will be heard. Here in Greater Philadelphia, our Board has 
agreed to place Advocacy as an even greater priority, so we created a strong Advocacy Committee; one that will be taking on 
the challenge of getting everyone we encounter to GET OUT and VOTE on November 6.  Never has this message been 
more important than it is now. You will have the opportunity to help with this endeavor. 

Over the summer, our officers have met with their committees to plan an exciting year of programs, and meaningful activities. 
We are expanding our community service activities and hope to offer more opportunities for you, our members, to become 
more engaged. Our Membership improved significantly last year and, as a result, we plan to have new social activities and new 
member “get togethers” as well.  You will also be able to participate in more Taste of Culture activities which helps to 
build community and bring in even more new members and volunteers.

My hope is also to build another core group of leaders who will continue to secure the future of NCJW Greater Philadelphia. 
Our membership has grown in Bucks County and we hope to continue this growth in other areas around Greater Philadelphia. 
Developing strong leaders around our geographical area will continue to serve the needs of our community and will ensure 
that our voices will be heard and our actions will truly make a difference.

L’Shana Tovah to you and your families
 Barbara Nussbaum

President Barbara Nussbaum   

Fundraising Vice Presidents Patti First
Ellen Mirbach

Membership Vice Presidents Judy Fried                    
Wendy Rader

Program Vice Presidents Joyce Eveloff
Charlene Kurland
Margie Zukerman

Community Services Vice President    Charlotte Schwartz

Treasurer     Pearl Tragash.                

Financial Secretary               Harriet Winokur

Recording Secretary     Cindi Pasceri            

Corresponding Secretary      Bobbie Berman

Advocacy Vice Presidents      Linda Lempert

                 Betsy Parziale

OFFICERS   2018-2019

Lynne Jacobs
NCJW National Board Director and Pennsylvania Policy Advocate

Harriet Gran, Editor
hgranncjw@gmail.com
Mal Gran,  Website Manager

If you are interested in leadership training….talk to me!  Leadership experience is certainly a plus.  Still, many  members who 
may not have what may be considered a "track record of leadership",  may have taken initiatives at home, in your community, 
or at work which show potential to hone leadership skills.

If we've planted a seed, call me at 215-280-0046 or e-mail me at barban@aol.com.           

mailto:hgranncjw@gmail.com
mailto:barban@aol.com
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SAVE THE DATES

MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS
Wednesday September 12, 2018   11:30 a.m.
   Luncheon

Leonard Bernstein --100 Years 
Dr. Moylan Mills speaker
Reform Congregation Keneseth Israel

Tuesday, October 30, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.
   Annual Membership Luncheon
    Vendor Boutique & Fashion Show
   Green Valley Country Club.

Rosh Hashanah
Sep 10-11, 2018 M-Tu

Yom Kippur
Sep 19, 2018 W

Sukkot
Sep 24-25, 2018 M-Tu

Chanukah
Dec 3-10, 2018 M-M

Purim
Mar 21, 2019 Th

Pesach
Apr 20-21, 2019 Sa-Su

EVENTS and ACTIVITIES
Thursday, September 6, 2018  1:00 p.m. 

Board of Directors meeting

Sunday, September 23, 2018
    Ronald McDonald House Guest Chefs

Tuesday, October 9, 2018   1:00pm 
Board of Directors meeting

Wednesday, October 10, 2018
NCJW goes to Broadway
Pretty Woman

Tuesday, October 16, 2018  10:30 a.m.
    Taste of Culture
    Pearl Buck House Tour 

Wednesday, November 14, 2018
     Trivia night

Tuesday, December 11, 2018
    Happy Birthday Israel Celebration

Sunday, November 4, 2018
    Ronald McDonald House Guest Chefs

Sunday, December 2, 2018
    Ronald McDonald House Guest Chefs

Thursday, November 8, 2018  1:00pm 
Board of Directors meeting 

Tuesday, December 4, 2018  1:00pm 
Board of Directors meeting 

Welcome to New Members
Rose Vosbikan Vicki Vosbikan Barbara (Bobbie) Kroungold Marcy Berlin-Burton Anita Shomer 

Maria C. Rosen (an Angel)

As membership vice-presidents, we welcome our new members to call us regarding any questions you may have.

Do You Know a Prospective Member? Please contact:

Wendy Rader      WRBarbieGirl50@gmail.com 215 657-9347 

 or

Judy Fried.      judyfried38@gmail.com     215 245-1309  

We will be delighted to send out membership packets.

Membership Dues: Annual $40  (Be an Angel $50)

Please LIKE us on our Facebook page

Search our full name "National Council Of Jewish Women Greater Philadelphia Section”

Good news! Our dues have not increased and remain at $40.   

For an additional $10  you can achieve "angel" status which increases the number of people we can assist.

mailto:WRBarbieGirl50@gmail.com
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INCLUDE NCJW Greater Philadelphia Section in your estate planning,
You can help its important work continue for years to come. 

Celebrating a simcha or have one you would like NCJW to recognize?
  We will make a note of it.  An acknowledgement to you and the recipient is our pleasure.

What a great way to share by making a donation to our Greater Philadelphia Section.

     For information, call 215-302-3586 and leave a message for Pearl Tragash, Treasurer.

Sponsoring an event for a minimum of $100.00 in honor of a special event or person in your life, or in memory of an 
important person is a great way to do a double mitzvah!  You are honoring the person or event and helping NCJW.  You can 
share this sponsorship between friends.  Your name ( or names)  will be on the invitation flyer.  This is a lovely and meaningful 
way to support our NCJW section!


Please consider sponsoring an upcoming event.

Just call Patti First at 215 887-1888  or Ellen Mirbach at 215-771-5311 and tell us what event you'd like to sponsor.

 Tribute cards for special occasions and memorials 
Call Gladys Greenfield 215 635 4244 or Sue Leon 215 653 0773 . Our new section card is selling 6 for $25 
or $5 each.You may purchase the cards at a meeting or call Gladys or Sue and they will send a card for 

Supplies needed for Dawn's Place - Shelter for Survivors of Sex Trafficking
 Household cleaners, laundry soap, dish liquid, paper napkins, paper towels, toilet paper (single-ply only!), personal grooming 
products.… also NEW single bed sheets and non-perishable food.  

Support Holocaust survivors and liberators as they continue to educate school 
children throughout the Delaware Valley.   

NCJW is asking anyone with a few hours to spare to sign up to The Holocaust Awareness Museum and 
Education Center.  The center will be happy to train anyone who is willing to help whether it means driving 
and/or facilitating.  Please contact me. I will be happy to share details with you. Thank you, 

Susan Horwitz  horwitzsusan@yahoo.com 

THERE ARE MANY WAYS TO CONTRIBUTE

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY
Join our wonderful NCJW group of volunteers at our adopted Benjamin Franklin Elementary 

School now in our fourth year.  Work with our first graders to help them accomplish pre-reading 
and  higher reading skills with our one to one concentrated time and encouragement.  Interested?

Please call Harriet Gran at 215-836-5993 or email hgranncjw@gmail.com. 

                 ITS TIME TO TAKE ADVANTAGE OF OUR 
                    GREATER PHILADELPHIA SECTION'S

                  VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES.
          Call us at 215-302-3586.

Prepare breakfast for patients and their families as part of our  
NCJW Guest Chef Program at the Philadelphia Ronald McDonald House 

Upcoming Sunday mornings       
September 23.    November 4.    December 2

Please give me at least 2 weeks notice on date(s) you can participate.  Thank you. 
Zelda Stern  215 947 2348

mailto:hgranncjw@gmail.com
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HOLOCAUST ESSAY CONTEST WINNERS
Our Holocaust Essay Contest went very well this year thanks 
to my co-chair Celia Rothkoph and my readers: Rhena Kelsen, 
Essie Cutler, Harriet Gran, Lee Tonic, Paula Goldberg, Sandra 
Lewis, Joan Sax, Julie Goldman, Barbara Auerbach, Carol 
Aronson, Lila Windheim, Judy Fried, Gloria Salmanson, Joyce 
Eveloff. We had three schools participating this year. Upper 
Dublin sent us essays from 12 sixth grade classrooms.  A 
Charter School in Philadelphia sent us essays and poems from 
their 7th grade and 8th grade.  Springfield Middle School sent 
us essays from their gifted students.  We scored a lovely picture 
in the Exponent showing the winners at Springfield. Thank you 
to all who participated.  This is a very worthwhile project 
which our section has been doing for many years. 

Evelyn Goldhammer 

$50 GIANT CASH CARDS
GIANT cards are available to purchase.  

Please contact 
Roz Fudell.  267-939-4424

(Note: this is a new number)

In remembrance of Phyllis Kedson who died on May 30, 2018
Phyllis Kedson,  a past president of our NCJW section, was inspired to bring the documentarians of SIX 
MILLION PAPER CLIPS, which chronicles in a book and film the making  of of a Children's Holocaust 
Memorial, an 8th grade project in Whitehall, Tennessee to our section members.

Our NCJW section is hoping to expand on Phyllis's initiative.  Our Holocaust Essay Chairperson, Evelyn 
Goldhammer will be pursuing the possibility of  providing access to the film of the SIX MILION PAPER 
CLIPS to our middle school students participating in our Holocaust Essay Contest. How meaningful it may 
be for our student participants to see an example of their age peers being interested and empowered to 
tangibly memorialize their learning.

You can access an account of this extraordinary story in the May 2016 NCJW Bulletin on our website:

OPPORTUNITY KNOCKS!
A new membership committee is being created!  Would you like to help participate in and plan social events, get to know 
others and help our members feel welcome?  If so, please contact us, we'd love to hear from you.

Wendy Rader.     WRBarbieGirl50@gmail.com.       215-657-9347

Judy Fried.           judyfried38@gmail.com.              215-245-1309 

On July 3,  volunteers worked on membership renewal 
mailings at the home of Sandy Fryer.

Thank you to our volunteers who helped with this important 
membership project!

Mixing work with fun from left to right are: Judy Fried, Sandy 
Fryer, Susan Chace, Nora Boardman, Lea Wecht, Bobbie 
Kroungold, Judy Blumberg, Elaine Coren and Betsy Parziale

HIPPY, HIPPY 
HOORAY!!

Home Instruction for 
Preschool Youngsters 
(HIPPY) at Diversified 
Community Services(DCS) 
has received 
ACCREDITATION from 
HIPPY USA.   Each of the Fifty Two children who took 
part in Move Up Day on July 6th  received a book from 
the Greater Philadelphia Section of NCJW.

Stay Tuned!!
Elaine Kline



            NCJW NATIONAL LEADERSHIP RETREAT

Pictured here representing our NCJW Greater Philadelphia 
Section(l. to r.) are Lynne Jacobs, PA State Policy Advocate 
and Section President, Barbara Nussbaum.  To their left are 
other members of the PA delegation: Paula Garret, Pittsburgh 
Past- president;  Debbie Green, Pittsburgh President; and 
Cristina Ruggiero, Pittsburgh Executive Director

Our new Advocacy Committee at work

Our NCJW Section Members in attendance at 
the annual meeting of Bucks County Women's 
Advocacy Coalition (LtoR)  Judy Fried, Lynne 
Jacobs, Pearl Tragash, Liz Downing, Margie 
Zukerman

ADVOCACY COMMITTEE OFF TO A GREAT START!! 
In addition to working on voter registration and education, members of the Advocacy committee have 
continued their efforts to ensure that our federal courts, and especially the Supreme Court, have fair and 
independent judges.  Our Benchmark Chair, Eleanor Levie, has been sending regular email alerts about 
NCJW’s position on various judicial nominees.  We ALL should be ready to call our Senators and make our 
feelings known.  If you are not on Eleanor’s alert list and would like to be, please email her at 
elevie@comcast.net.   
We have continued to work with the PA anti-trafficking coalition to pass the Safe Harbor bill that we’ve been 
promoting for almost two years.  This bill would keep young trafficking victims out of the criminal justice 
system and help them get the services they need to turn their lives around.  We plan to have one more lobby 
day in Harrisburg before this year’s session ends and urge our legislators to do the right thing. 

Under the leadership of our Advocacy VPs, Linda Lempert and Betsy Parziale, we have a number of other 
issues to work on after the election on November 6.  If you would like to join this enthusiastic group, email 
Linda at lindalempert@verizon.net.  
           Lynne Jacobs,  

           PA Policy Advocacy Chair

In July, several members 
attended the rally in 
Center City to protest the 
separation of immigrant 
parents and children by 
ICE.  NCJW Greater 
Philadelphia Section 
members, Toby Grubman 
and Lynne Jacobs 
protesting the separation 
of  immigrant families.

mailto:elevie@comcast.net
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Our volunteers making rounds and chatting with students as they eat 
our goodies on our last day of the year.

   NEWS FROM OUR ADOPTED SCHOOL, BENJAMIN FRANKLIN ELEMENTARY
ON JULY 18 , Lee Tonik and I met with Benjamin Franklin Elementary School Principal Ms. Roslyn Sample Green, who shared 
feedback for our NCJW school volunteers regarding the reading progress made by the students to whom we were assigned.   
According to Ms. Sample Green all of our students showed benefits, some substantial, achieving  multiple higher reading levels. 
She is looking forward to sharing the results with our volunteers within the parameters of observing privacy guidelines.

This coming school year our volunteers will be provided ample space in the library in the main school building located at 5735 
Rising Sun Avenue as space in the rented annex had become  constricted.   We will be tutoring students from the one first 
grade in the main building as well as some second graders beginning the week of September 17.  Principal Roslyn Sample 
Green expressed her value of our NCJW Section school volunteers as members of their school community, now entering our 
fourth year of service.

Interested in joining our group of school volunteers? 
Please call me at 215-836-5993 or e-mail me at hgranncjw@gmail.com

Harriet Gran                                                    

THANK YOU!  
Thank you to those who 
contributed to our Personal 

Giving campaign, helping 
us successfully to meet 
our obligation to National 

NCJW.   They are working 
so hard to keep our values 

alive in these troubling times, 
and our section's contribution is 

very meaningful.  
Best regards,
Judy Wenzel

On the  last full day of school, some of our NCJW volunteers 
pose after saying our goodbyes to our Benjamin Franklin 
Elementary School students. Pictured left to right are: Harriet 
Gran, Barbara Auerbach, Joan Non, Beth Steinman, Sandy Chaefsky, 
and Lee Tonik.

Sandy Chaefsky and Abigail say goodby 
sharing a bond forged through tutoring.



"Queen Victoria" remained in character 
posing with our own "head of state", 
Barbara Nussbaum

Our featured speaker Alisa Dupuy, assuming the role of 
Queen Victoria regaled her audience with stories of her 
reign as Queen of the United Kingdom and Empress of 
India. "Queen Victoria" assisting Rena Kelson in picking our 

raffle winners!

 Installation of our officers ready to take the helm for  September2018-2019

NCJW of Greater Philadelphia
Annual Closing Luncheon 

& Installation of 2018-2019 Officers

Check out the NCJW Action Center at  

www.ncjw.org/act/

For over a century, NCJW has been at the forefront of social change. NCJW members and supporters are outspoken 
champions for progressive policies at the federal, state, and local levels. Over the years, NCJW's collective voice has changed 
the world for the better -- impacting the lives of women, children, and families in the US and Israel.

Learn more.  Speak out.  And make your mark on history. 

http://www.ncjw.org/act/
http://www.ncjw.org/act/


             HAPPY 10th BIRTHDAY RONALD McDONALD HOUSE!

NCJW GREATER PHILADELPHIA SECTION  was represented at the 
10th birthday celebration of the Ronald McDonald House(RMH) , by 
our member, Zelda Stern,  who coordinates our volunteer program 
there. Our volunteers, on scheduled Sundays, come to RMH where 
they cook and serve tasty breakfasts to families who are staying there 
while their  seriously ill children are treated at St. Christopher's 
Hospital.  
The Ronald McDonald House, located at Front and Erie, was launched 
by a group of dedicated parents who had slept in hospital lobbies, their 
cars and ate from vending machines, to be near their children, often 
being great distances from their homes.  It took an historic planning 
and fundraising effort.  RMH has since served 3,358 seriously ill 
children from all 50 states, 3 U.S. territories  and 44 countries.
Besides breakfasts, our NCJW Section has provided clothing for 
families and new toys for the Ronald McDonald summer camp where 
ill children can enjoy the outdoors with their medical needs attended 
to.
We are privileged to support this exceptional facility and program.

Pictured above on the left is Zelda 
Stern, our NCJW section member 
RMH coordinator of our volunteer 
program with RMH Assistant 
Director of Operations, Carolann 
Costa. 



If you have changed your address, phone number and/or 
email or if you hear of a member's passing, please contact

Harriet Winokur 
 via email at harrietwinokur@gmail.com

WE ARE ONLINE

www.ncjwphiladelphia.org
~Photographs of member events supporting our goals
~Legislative and Advocacy updates 
~An archive of NCJW Bulletins
~Notices and flyers for our fund-raising events
~Book Club links               
~Volunteer Opportunities        
~Options for Donations
We welcome your ideas to broaden our content!

Afternoon Book Club
August 24 
Little Fires Everywhere
by Celeste Ng
Hosted by Maria Rosen

September 27
Before We Were Yours  
by Lisa Wingate
Hosted by Judy Wentzel

Thanks to Sandy Fryer for hosting 
our July book club,  Eileen Davis for 
facilitating in July,  Sue Leon and Maria 
Rosen for hosting our June and 
August meetings and Sandy Fryer for 
facilitating our August meeting. 
For more information:
Contact Joyce at barryjoy@aol.com 
or 215-402-0287

Center City Book Club
September 12,  7 p.m.
Everyone Brave is Forgiven
by Chris Cleave 
Leader - Judith Ginsberg 
at the home of Judith Ginsberg

Thanks to Melba Axelrod for hosting 
our June meeting 
and to Judy Podwil for leading an 
excellent discussion of The 
Round House by Louise Erdich 
For information contact:
Audrey Block
215-688-0094 or 
ablock1919@comcast.net

Evening Book Club 
Tuesday, September 25 at 7:30 p.m.
Exit West 
by Mohsin Hamid
RSVP to Nancy Fagan
215-643-3215 or 
nfaganmsw@gmail.com

Thank you to Lee Tonik for hosting 
and to Faith Edelman for facilitating 
the June meeting.

National Council of Jewish Women is a grassroots organization of volunteers and advocates who turn progressive ideals into 
action.  Inspired by Jewish values, NCJW strives for social justice by improving the quality of life for women, children and 
families and by safeguarding individual rights.  

We are a 501 (c)3 nonprofit organization. Our National web site is www.NCJW.org

ORDER YOUR BOOKS THROUGH OUR WEBSITE
 ncjwphiladelphia.org

 With a couple of clicks,  you can have books delivered from 
Amazon or to your Kindle.

Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of your eligible purchases to our 
Greater Philadelphia NCJW Section

 Wishing a speedy recovery to:
Gladys Greenfield

http://ncjwphiladelphia.org
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Stress Free Moving
&

Affordable Design
to

Suit “Your” Unique Style

Members, please support our advertisers.

  SUSAN K. SNELLENBURG
VACATION SALES ASSOCIATE

610 GERMANTOWN PIKE, SUITE 180, PLYMOUTH MEETING, PA 19462     
610-825-9010  • Fax 610-825-4588  •. 1-800-438-7802 

Email: ssnellenburg@rvacations.com

We need ads for the Bulletin. 
If you know of someone who would like to advertise with us…

Contact: Pearl Tragash 215-302-3586. 
Business size cards are $50 for 10 issues of our Bulletin.
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National Council of Jewish Women 

Greater Philadelphia Section

Join Us for Our Opening Luncheon
Wednesday , September 12, 2018 11:30 a.m.

Leonard  Bernstein 100 Years

REFORM CONGREGATION KENESETH ISRAEL

8339 OLD YORK ROAD

ELKINS PARK, PA 19027

MAIN AUDITORIUM

LUNCHEON - MEMBERS $20.00 GUESTS - $25.00

(Want to skip lunch? Join us at1:00 pm for the program.)   

No charge for members,  non-members pay $5.00 

Questions? Call Margie Zukerman 215-862-5114

Please Mail Checks Made Payable to NCJW to: 

Margie Zukerman

   5106 Meridian Blvd

       Warrington, PA 18976

Checks must be received by Friday, September 7, 2018

REMINDER BRING HOUSEHOLD SUPPLIES FOR DAWNS PLACE 

AND SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR OUR ADOPTED PHILADELPHIA SCHOOL
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Member Name: _____________________________________________________________

Member Phone: _____________________________________________________________

Member Email: _____________________________________________________________

Guests Names: _____________________________________________________________

Born August 25,1918, this is the 100th
 
anniversary of the birth of Leonard 

Bernstein,  American composer icon, conductor, author, music lecturer and pianist. 
Join us as Dr. Moylan Mills, Professor Emeritus of Integrative Arts at Penn State 
Abington and widely respected for his knowledge of film and the entertainment 
industry, will discuss the life and music of this world acclaimed icon.



The Greater Philadelphia Section of 
National Council of Jewish Women

Taste of Culture 
Pearl Buck House Tour 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 10:30 a.m.

520 Dublin Road
Perkasie, PA 18944 

 $35 Members $40 Guests 

Join us for a guided tour of Nobel Prize winning author Pearl Buck’s homestead located on 60 acres in Bucks County 
where she lived and wrote for 40 years.The house is filled with many Chinese and personal artifacts that highlight her 
many years in China which shaped her life. 

The tour will be followed by a box lunch on site. 
Please send your check payable to NCJW with your menu choices by Wednesday, October 10 to 

Susan Horwitz
1324 Robinhood Road
Meadowbrook, PA 19046 

Questions: Joan Sax 215-947-9166 or Susan Horwitz 215-680-4569 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Name_________________________ Phone #___________________________ Email_______________ 

Please circle one choice for each item: 

Sandwich: Chicken Salad,    Turkey,     Tuna Salad,     Veggie

Side: Potato Salad,    Cole Slaw,    Apple

Bread: Croissant,    Ciabatta,    Wheat,    Rye

Dessert: Chocolate Cookie,    Oatmeal Raisin Cookie,    Brownie 

Beverage: Lemonade,    Iced Tea,    Diet Iced Tea,    Water 

Note: Please submit one form for each attendee.



     

Please mail your check payable to NCJW by October 18, 2018
 in order to guarantee your seating request to:

Harriet Winokur, 732 Johns Lane, Ambler, PA 19002

Questions:  Call Membership Vice Presidents Judy Fried at 215 245-1309 
or Wendy Rader at 215 657-9347

Please bring school supplies to be donated to our adopted Philadelphia elementary school

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

NAME _________________________________________ PHONE _______________ 
PLEASE CHOOSE ONE OF THE FOLLOWING FOR YOURSELF AND EACH OF YOUR GUESTS. 

NAMES_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 Salmon Filet with Honey Soy Lime Glaze 

NAMES_______________________________________________________________________________  
 Chicken Piccata with Capers and Lemon 

NAMES________________________________________________________________________________ 
 Roasted Seasonal Vegetables and Quinoa 

If you have any special food requirements please call Judy or Wendy 

Please seat me with: 

The Greater Philadelphia Section of 
National Council of Jewish Women

invites you to join us for our 

Annual Membership Luncheon
and not to be missed vendor boutique

Tuesday, October 30, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.

Green Valley Country Club
201 West Ridge Pike

Lafayette Hill, PA

Boutique Shopping with your favorite vendors 
and Hors d'oeuvres until noon

followed by a 
Luncheon and Fabulous Fashion Show

 by Designs by Karen

Members $55.00   Guests $60.00


